
Official addresses ideological issues
about Xinjiang

China’s top political advisor has made a clear stance on a string of
historical issues concerning Xinjiang Uygur Autonomous Region, saying they
serve as important guidelines to address ideological problems in the area.

Yu Zhengsheng, chairman of the National Committee of the Chinese People’s
Political Consultative Conference (CPPCC), made the remarks while addressing
a two-day symposium on the region’s historical issues, which closed
Wednesday.

Yu emphasized that Xinjiang is an inalienable part of Chinese territory, and
that China has been a unified and multi-ethnic country since the Qin and Han
dynasties more than 2,000 years ago.

He pointed out that the various ethnic groups in the region are members of
the Chinese nation, and share the common interest of realizing the Chinese
dream of national rejuvenation.

The culture of ethnic groups in the region is rooted in the rich soil of
Chinese civilization and is an indivisible part of it, according to Yu.

He further noted that promoting harmonious relations between religions can
help maintain peace and prosperity in the region.

These views will serve as important guidelines for solving ideological
problems in Xinjiang, a consensus which is reached on historical issues among
officials and people from different ethnic groups in the region, and an
important thought which helps take the initiative in ideological work, he
said.

Yu underlined the need to uphold such important principles and integrate them
into the practical work of ideology.

He also stressed efforts to win the public trust, fight splitism, eliminate
the influence of wrong ideas and solve the long-standing and deep-seated
ideological problems.

Yu asked Communist Party cadres, the highly educated and religious leaders to
do a better job in educating the people, and fulfill their responsibilities
to lead.

The symposium was attended by Zhang Chunxian and Li Zhanshu, both members of
the Political Bureau of the Communist Party of China Central Committee.

Those at present also included Du Qinglin, vice chairman of the CPPCC
National Committee; Yang Jing, state councilor and secretary-general of the
State Council; and Guo Shengkun, minister of public security.

http://www.government-world.com/official-addresses-ideological-issues-about-xinjiang/
http://www.government-world.com/official-addresses-ideological-issues-about-xinjiang/

